
SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
MARCH 30, 2020 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, 
Mark Turner by phone and Christy Beckman present. 

McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of report on County Rd 27 
Bridge and new temporary hires for communication center.  Turner second, carried. 

The March 30, 2020 vouchers were reviewed.  Schneider moved to approve the March 
30, 2020 vouchers as presented. McCormick second, carried.   

The minutes of the March 23, 2020 meeting were reviewed. Turner moved to approve 
the minutes as amended.  McCormick second, carried. 

The minutes of the March 27, 2020 meeting were reviewed.  Turner moved to approve 
the minutes as presented.  McCormick second.  Turner abstained.  

McCormick reported that the bridge on County Road 27 has been completed and traffic is 
flowing. 

Turner commented on the Governor’s order from March 28th FEMA 4498-DR, the 
emergency protection measure and noted that Rob Crowder should be keeping track of all 
expenses and overtime, etc.  Rob Crowder will be contacting the Hospital, Fire Districts, 
School Districts, etc. to update them on getting a resolution in order to take advantage of 
the FEMA declaration funding. 

McCormick reported that there have been no employee’s that have tested positive for the 
COVID-19 Virus and suggested that Schneider be the commissioner in person at the 
courthouse during the stay at home order.  

Schneider moved to approve the grant application for the Sheriff’s office laptop 
computers.  Turner second, carried.  

Turner moved to approve the emergency temporary new hires for the communication 
center at $14 per hour; Lori Ebke, Santana Chavez, Theresa Sieck and Marge Devie.  
McCormick second, carried.  

Dusty Johnson, Ken Buck Representative, joined the meeting by phone.  Johnson updated 
the Board on current projects going on surrounding the COVID-19 Virus.  Johnson 
reported that Buck is working with Trump on a 560 million dollar stimulus for state and 
local jurisdictions of which 9 million dollars is slated for Colorado. Discussion was held 
on “Come and Take It”.  Johnson brought up discussion about the help offered for small 
businesses.  Johnson left the meeting.  

McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried. 

_________________________________        _________________________________  
Donald Schneider, Chairman Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board 
                     


